## ADDITIONAL MATERIAL Regular Meeting November 4, 2021

## SUBMITTED AT THE REQUEST OF COMMISSIONER BARBARA SHARIEF

**Hello Commissioners:** 

Please vote **NOT** to construct the Forensic Science Lab/Morgue in our neighborhood.

Please tell me why letters were sent to each homeowner? especially since the homeowner associations are voluntary - everyone doesn't attend meetings.

Each of you should visit this location and observe what impact it would have in this community. One Hundred twenty-five apartments full of families was recently build, and I know that I wouldn't want my children or anyone else to be exposed to the on-goings that will be done.

To add insult to the community - could it be a possibility in the near future to construct a crematory on 19th street? this will create dangerous health issues to over 6,000 homes not only west of the tracks but east of the tracks as well. Not to mention air quality along with environmental issues.

Why not use this site to benefit the community by building an urgent care facility which is part of the North Broward Hospital district.

Again, I asked each of you to come out and visit the location to see why we are so opposed.

I sincerely don't understand why my Commissioner (Holness) would suggest/offer/approve the choice of this neighborhood which is directly in two (2) school zones (one being an elementary school).

I am asking each of you, would you have done the same in offering up your neighborhood? if so please prepare and do just that.

See what kind of response you would get from your constituents.

Please vote **NOT** to construct this facility.

Thank you

Christine T. Jones 954-610-9228 Lauderdale Manors Homeowner